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FOXHILL PRIMARY SCHOOL

YEAR 2 INFORMATION FOR PARENTS                                                                                      ‘Meet the Teacher Newsletter’                                                                                                    July 2020
I hope this letter finds you safe and well. 

Unfortunately, we cannot hold the normal parent welcome meeting in September, but I hope this letter will explain some of the key information about Year 2 and some of the current changes happening in school. 
Year 2 Staff
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· Year 2 will be taught by Mrs Fletcher. 
· Mrs Bodium will be our Cover Supervisor. 
· Mrs Szafranska will also work in our classroom too. 
Uniform
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· Uniform is a very important part of Foxhill. We expect children to look smart at all times.
· Please double check your child’s name is in all uniform. Things can get misplaced with 30 children. 

· Your child needs black trainers (preferably velcro) rather than school shoes at the moment, as we will be doing a physical activity daily and not changing for PE.
· NO extreme hair, including dyes, large hair pieces or shaved patterns.


               

· Please only bring a coat (and hat, scarves, gloves, etc when cold) to school.

· Your child doesn’t need a PE kit until further notice, as we will do activity sessions in uniform and trainers.
Children should wear:

· Black skirt or trouser,
· White polo shirt,
· Red sweatshirt or fleece,
· Black trainers (for the moment). 
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· Although formal PE Lessons will look a little different from usual, the children will continue to take part in daily active learning, outdoor activities and key PE skills. 
· Hopefully as things move on through the year and as guidance changes PE as we know it will be able to return to normal. 

What to bring/What NOT to bring
[image: image4.jpg]



· Due to current guidance children cannot bring things in to school from home and this includes book bags, reading books, reading records, lunch boxes, water bottles, etc.   
· Children will be provided with a school lunch every day with a choice of a hot meal (including a vegetarian option), sandwich or jacket. 
· No book bags will be needed until further notice. Letters will be sent home electronically or on the website.
· NO jewellery (except studs)

· NO nail varnish,

· NO mobile phones.
· School water bottles will be filled daily so children will have access to fresh water.
· Children will receive a piece of fruit from school for snack time. 

Returning to school 
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· We appreciate many children may find it difficult to return to school after such a long time away. We understand this and will support the return to school the best way we can. 

· We will use circle time and talk time to solve any issues that come up in class e.g. anxieties, worries, social distancing concerns, friendship, etc. 

· Obviously, children will be required to hand wash and use hand gel frequently throughout the school day.
· Do NOT send your child to school if they feel ill. 

· Ensure your password and phone details are up to date with the office please. 

· It is VITAL that you inform Fox Club if a child will NOT be attending on a day that they are booked in for. 
Homework
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· Reading is an essential part of school life and will continue to take place in the classroom as normal. We currently cannot send reading books home therefore reading at home will be via the Bug Club subscription. We will set books according to Phonics ability! Reminders of log in details will be sent home in September. 
· We continue to encourage e-books to be read 3x a week at home. 
· As we currently cannot send home, homework book, we will be setting differentiated homework online through Education City for the children to complete. We will let children know their individual logins in September. 
· It will be either a Maths or English activity with a worksheet which you can do on screen and/or print. It will be available each Friday and will consolidate something learnt in the week. More details to follow on this.
· Weekly spellings will be available via the Year 2 page on the school website. The Spelling Quiz (test) will be on Thursday. 
· One way to learn spellings is to follow the ‘look, say, cover, write, check’ - perhaps a column a day, little and often. The spellings will be linked to work we have done in our Spelling/Phonics lessons that week and/or revision of spelling covered in Literacy time.  
Communication

[image: image7.png]



· As we will not initially have Reading Record books going forward and back between School, please contact us via the Office, if there is anything essential you need to pass on or make us aware of.

Rewards and Sanctions
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· We have a positive behaviour system where children aim to stay on green to get full Golden Time. Moving to orange is a signal to improve behavior in order to keep playtime. Continuing in the wrong way and moving to red means a child would lose some Playtime or Golden Time (free play time) on a Friday afternoon. 

· Reward systems include Class Dojo certificates, stickers, Headteacher’s award, Pupil of the Week certificate and Foxhill Focus certificate. As we currently cannot hold school assemblies, we will hand these out in class and keep in School until the point when we can send things home again.
Please do contact me if there is anything you need to tell me or ask during the year; I will be happy to help.                  
Mrs Fletcher 

 
Year 2 Teacher, Key Stage One Leader and SENDCo
